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S. 1222, Bonneville Shoreline Trail Advancement Act 
As ordered reported by the Senate Committee on Energy and Natural Resources on May 3, 2022 
 
By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2022  2022-2027  2022-2032  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  0  0  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 0  0  0  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  *  *  not estimated  

Statutory pay-as-you-go 
procedures apply? No Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2033? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

* = between zero and $500,000.  

S. 1222 would designate roughly 330 acres of federal land in the Uinta-Wasatch-Cache 
National Forest in Utah as wilderness and would remove an equal amount of acreage from 
existing wilderness areas within the forest. 

Based on the costs of similar tasks, CBO estimates that any costs incurred by the Forest 
Service to implement S. 1222 would be insignificant; any spending would be subject to the 
availability of appropriated funds. 

Land designated as wilderness would be withdrawn from availability for income-generating 
activities, such as mineral leasing, timber production, and other uses. Using information from 
the Forest Service, CBO expects that, under the bill, the federal government would not 
forego any receipts, which are recorded as offsets to direct spending, from such activities on 
that land. 

On April 28, 2022, CBO transmitted a cost estimate for H.R. 2551, the Bonneville Shoreline 
Trail Advancement Act, as ordered reported by the House Committee on Natural Resources 
on January 19, 2022. The two bills are similar, and CBO’s estimates of their budgetary 
effects are the same. 

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Janani Shankaran. The estimate was reviewed by 
H. Samuel Papenfuss, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis. 
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